METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON, D.C. SYNOD OF THE ELCA

ELECTRONIC SYNOD COUNCIL MEETING

OCTOBER 6-11, 2022

The Synod Council conducted a meeting through electronic communications in order to address a request for grant by Luther Place Memorial Church. Secretary Barbara Bilodeau presented the motion in a message to all Synod Council members sent on Thursday, October 6, 2022, on or about 6:45 PM EDT. The voting was held open until noon EDT on Tuesday, October 11, 2022.

The following identifies the members who voted on the motion by means of a responding electronic mail message:

Voting: Interim Bishop Lamar Bailey

Vice President Jennifer Slagle Peck

Secretary Barbara Bilodeau

Treasurer Julie Hamre Pr. Judith VanOsdol Melody Stachour Elijah Mwitanti Anita Smallin Sarah Scherschligt

Donald Wallace

Pr. Henry Langknecht

Andreas Dangin Pr. Eva Steege Kirsten Nusum

Not Voting: Sheena Foster

Pr. Angela Shannon

Vacancies: Maryland Conference lay

Montgomery Conference Rostered

Potomac Conference lay Youth representative

The motion was made by Melody Stachour and seconded by Julie Hamre.

SC22.10.36 That the Metro DC synod support the migrant ministry of Luther Place Memoria

Church in the amount of \$30,000.00 under the terms and conditions as laid out

in the Luther Place Grant document (attached), in response to their request as shown in the two additional documents (also attached).

Of the 14 members who cast a vote on the motion, there were 14 votes in favor, no abstains, and no votes opposed. The motion was voted on by a majority of the members of the Synod Council, and was approved by a majority of those members voting.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara A. Bilodeau Secretary